MINUTES OF THE JOINT BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING:

DOWNTOWN REDEVELOPMENT AUTHORITY
JULY 13, 2010

A joint meeting of the Board of Directors of the Downtown Redevelopment Authority (the “Authority”) and the Tax Increment Reinvestment Zone #3 (the “TIRZ”), City of Houston was held on Tuesday, July 13, 2010 at 3:00 p.m. at Houston Technology Center, 410 Pierce Street, third floor conference room, Houston, Texas 77002. The roll was called of the duly appointed members of the Board, to-wit:

	Pos. #
	Name
	Pos. #
	Name

	1
	Jamie Mize-Chairman
	5
	Charles Bush

	2
	Philip Schneidau-Treasurer
	6
	Arturo Aguilar

	3
	Dr. Michele Sabino
	7
	Curtis Lampley-Vice-Chair

	4
	Paige Martin
	8
	Deborah Keyser

	
	
	9
	Milton Wilson, Jr.


All Board members were present except Director(s) Bush, Wilson and Aguilar thus constituting a quorum.

Also in attendance were TataLease Derby, DRA; Brenda Bazan, City of Houston CE&F; Linda Trevino, METRO; Jennifer Curley and Ralph De Leon, City of Houston Finance Dept; Donna Capps, City of Houston Legal Dept; Lt. Glenn Riddle, City of Houston Police Dept.; Clark Lord Vinson & Elkins
Chairperson Mize called the meeting to order at 3:15.  The meeting proceeded as follows:

I. INTRODUCTION OF GUESTS AND PUBLIC COMMENTS

Guests were introduced and there were no comments.
II. MINUTES OF THE JUNE 8, 2010 MEETING

b.
AUTHORITY
The minutes of the June 8, 2010 meeting were reviewed. Director Keyser made a motion to approve the Authority minutes with a correction to item IV.b to reflect that a payment in the amount of $700K was approved. Director Martin seconded and the motion carried unanimously.
III. CHECK REGISTER, RATIFY EXPENDITURES

The check register was reviewed. Director Keyser made a motion to accept the check register as presented and ratify expenditures. Director Martin seconded and the motion carried unanimously.
Director Schneidau informed the Board that the Budget & Finance Committee met to review the adopted accounts payable process and reported that it is efficient and without complication.

IV. MUNICIPAL SERVICE/HPD OVERTIME PROGRAM

a. RECEIVE AN UPDATE

Lt. Glenn Riddle presented the most current criminal statics of the TIRZ #3 area and an increase in service calls, traffic stops and burglary of motor vehicles is still prominent prompting an educational campaign.

V. FY 2011 OPERATING & 2011-2015 CAPITAL IMPROVEMENT PROJECTS BUDGETS

Staff notified the Board that the proposed FY 2011-2015 CIP Budgets had been presented to the Mayor and is on City Councils July 14, 2010 Agenda for consideration. Mr. Ralph DeLeon informed the Board that adjustments had been made to the Budget to reflect a positive cash flow in future years. Mr. Clark Lord suggested that the Board ratify the City Council approved budgets at next scheduled Board of Directors meeting.
VI. MARKET SQUARE PARK PROJECT

a. RECEIVE AN UPDATE

Directors Keyser and Schneidau informed the Board that the project is still within budget and has fallen behind schedule due to the excessive rains. Director Keyser also informed that Board that dog run will be receiving a $40K sponsorship and area will be named in honor of the donors.

b. INVOICES, RATIFY EXPENDITURES

No discussion

c. JONES PLAZA TASKFORCE UPDATE

No discussion

VII. DOWNTOWN BLOCKS 6 AND 7

a. RECEIVE AN UPDATE

Director Schneidau informed the Board of an upcoming meeting with Ms. Liliana Rambo to discuss concerns regarding the current lot operators. Director Schneidau reported that we should expect the next quarter revenue at approximately $30K. Mr. Ralph DeLeon informed the Board that the City of Houston’s SAP system will only allow a vendor to receive payment via wire or check. He suggested that the Board determine how the City of Houston will distribute this reoccurring revenue.
VIII. EAST-WEST STREETS PROJECT

a. RECEIVE AN UPDATE

Vice-Chair Lampley informed the Board that letters of the projects intent had been mailed the residents and business owners who will be affected. Mr. Lampley updated the Board of the various meetings that LAN has had with the City of Houston and the Houston Downtown Management District regarding coordination. Vice-Chair Lampley reported that LAN is currently conducting a survey. 
IX. HOUSING PROJECTS IN DOWNTOWN

a. RECEIVE AN UPDATE

Director Sabino updated the Board regarding the progress of the questionnaire. Staff gave a brief overview of the June 29, 2010 Housing Committee meeting
X. AUTHORITY ADMINISTRATION

a. EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR

Chairman Mize informed the Board that the Executive Committee met to discuss the departure of Ms. Rivers and recommended that the Board not conduct a search at this time for an Executive Director and retain current staff.

b. FUTURE ADMINISTRATIVE SERVICES

1) PART-TIME ADMINISTRATIVE ASSISTANT

Chairman Mize informed the Board of the meeting with Director Keyser and TataLease to review job duties and reported that TataLease requested that the Board authorize her to hire part time clerical assistant to scan documents and other clerical duties. There was discussion regarding the level of support that our shared administrative staff provides.
Chairman Mize also disclosed the committee’s discussion regarding the lease agreement with Midtown Redevelopment Authority and reported that proper notification was given to lease on a month to month basis. Mr. Mize informed the Board of the option to lease office space from the Houston Downtown Management District; allow the City of Houston to administer the TIRZ. Chairman Mize informed the Board that the EC recommended remaining at Midtown RA offices to maintain a certain level of independence; at least in the interim. Chairman Mize appointed Vice-Chair Lampley and Director Schneidau to review the lease agreement and to discuss with Midtown. 
After some discussion Director Sabino made a motion to authorize TataLease take the appropriate action to hire the personnel to scan documents and provide clerical support including finding out whether it is more cost efficient to have the scanning portion completed by a service. Vice-Chair Lampley seconded and the motion carried unanimously
c. PERSONNEL POLICIES & PROCEDURES

Chairman Mize asked that the Personnel Committee review and update the current Personnel Policies & Procedures Manual.

d. SIGNATURE AUTHORITY FOR CHECKS

Director Schneidau informed the Board that the Budget & Finance Committee reviewed the current procedures for the operating, investment and trust accounts and made a recommendation on behalf of the B&FC to grant TataLease Derby signature authority.

Vice-Chair Lampley made a motion to authorize TataLease Derby to have signature authority on the operating accounts with a condition that transactions also require the signature of the another Board Member. Director Martin seconded and the motion carried unanimously.

Director Martin made a motion to Board to authorize TataLease Derby to have signature authority on the investment accounts with a condition that transactions also require the signature of either the Treasurer, Board Chairman or a Budget & Finance Committee member in that order. Vice-Chair Lampley seconded and the motion carried unanimously.

Vice-Chair Lampley made a motion to Board to authorize TataLease Derby to have signature authority on the trust accounts with a condition that transactions/requisitions also require the signature of either the Treasurer, Board Chairman or a Budget & Finance Committee member in that order. Director Martin seconded and the motion carried unanimously.

XI. EXECUTIVE SESSION

a. CONSULTATION WITH LEGAL COUNSEL

TEXAS GOVERNMENT CODE §551.071

b. DELIBERATIONS REGARDING REAL PROPERTY

TEXAS GOVERNMENT CODE §551.072

c. DELIBERATIONS REGARDING PERSONNEL MATTERS

TEXAS GOVERNMENT CODE §551.074

d. DELIBERATIONS REGARDING ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT NEGOTIATIONS

TEXAS GOVERNMENT CODE §551.087

XII. RECONVENE IN PUBLIC SESSION AND TAKE NECESSARY ACTION ON ANY MATTERS DISCUSSED IN EXECUTIVE SESSION

Chairman Mize reconvened the meeting at 5:16pm. Director Sabino made the motion to create an Executive Administrator position with the salary range of $50K-$75K per year; starting salary of $60K per year; monthly cell phone reimbursement in the amount of $60.00; current compensation package excluding healthcare; effective July 1, 2010 and subject for review in 90days. Director Keyser seconded and the motion carried unanimously.
XIII. NEXT MEETING

August 10, 2010 at 3pm
XIV. ADJOURNMENT

There being no further business to come before the Board, Director Keyser made a motion to adjourn. Vice Chair Lampley seconded, the motion was approved unanimously and the meeting was adjourned.
Respectfully Submitted, 
_______________________________
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